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CALIFORNIA PUBLIC UTILITIES COMMISSION

505 VAN NESS AVENUE

SAN FRANCISCO, CA  94102-3298

April 18, 2000

To:  All Telecommunications Carriers Providing Pay Telephone Lines

A draft of Resolution T-16404, which will be placed on the Commission Agenda of May 18, 2000 is available to you from the Commission’s web-site at www.cpuc.ca.gov 

This resolution is to adopt the first six-months of the year 2001 budget for the Public Policy Payphone Program (PPPP) and to maintain the surcharge level at $0.24 per pay telephone line.  In addition, this budget will change the filing requirements for future budgets and surcharge rates to a fiscal year basis in order to comply with Senate Bill 669 requirements.

If internet access is not yet available to you, you may obtain a hard copy of this resolution by contacting the Commission’s Telecommunications Division at (415) 703-1157.

This draft resolution will be on the agenda for the Commission’s May 18, 2000 meeting which is to be held 30 days from the above mailing date.  The Commission may vote on the resolution, or it may postpone a vote until later.  When the Commission votes on a draft resolution, it may adopt all or part of the resolution as written, amend or modify the resolution, or set the resolution aside and prepare a different resolution.  Only when the Commission acts does the resolution become binding on the parties.

Opening and reply comments may be submitted on this draft resolution.  Opening comments are due on or before May 3, 2000 (which is 15 days from the date of this mailing) and reply comments are due on or before May 8, 2000 to all parties on the service list of I.98-05-031 attached to the resolution and to the Telecommunications Division, Attn: Adam J. Thaler, California Public Utilities Commission, 505 Van Ness Avenue, San Francisco, CA 94102.

The submission date for opening and reply comments is the date the comments are to be received by the Telecommunications Division.  Both opening and reply comments shall be limited to five (5) pages in length and shall include a subject index listing the recommended changes to the draft resolution, a table of authorities, and an appendix setting forth the proposed findings and ordering paragraphs.  Opening comments shall focus on factual, legal, or technical errors in the draft resolution while reply comments should address issues set forth in the opening comments, if any, by parties.

Sincerely,

David M. Shantz, Program Manager

Public Programs Branch, Telecommunications Division

Enclosures for the Parties of Record in I.98-05-031 (Draft Resolution)

